
 

 
December 15, 2023 
 
Mary Daun, P.E. 
New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services 
29 Hazen Dr. 
P.O. Box 95 
Concord, NH  03302-095 
 
Re:   Proposed Granite State Landfill 

Request for Extension of Review Time  
Standard Permit Applica�on No. 2023-66600 
 

Dear Ms. Daun: 
 
Granite State Landfill, LLC is in receipt of your leter dated December 7, 2023, reques�ng a sixty-
day extension through February 28, 2024, for the department to make its determina�on whether 
the above-referenced applica�on is complete.  This extension would give the department a total 
of 120 days to make its completeness determina�on.   
 
We are prepared to agree to the requested extension and in doing so we want to provide the 
department with our broader perspec�ve regarding the permi�ng �meline.  It is cri�cal to our 
�mely development of the disposal capacity at GSL that we have a decision on the applica�on in 
advance of the 2025 construc�on season and targe�ng a decision date of March 31, 2025. 
 
We fully understand that the department may need more �me than what is provided by statute 
or rule for interim and final determina�ons, and historically Casella affiliates have freely agreed 
to such extensions upon request.  We expect to con�nue this prac�ce in connec�on with the 
pending applica�on.  In this instance we do have constraints cri�cal to our customer base and 
opera�ons in New Hampshire.   
 
While we agree to this request for a sixty-day extension, we look forward to working closely with 
the Department to help us maintain our necessary �meline for the reasons stated above.  Should 
you have any ques�ons, please do not hesitate to contact me at (802) 651-5454. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
GRANITE STATE LANDFILL, LLC 

 
John Gay, E.I. 
Permits, Compliance & Engineering 
 

 c.  Jaime Colby, NHDES WMD (via email) 
Adam Sandahl, CMA  (via email) 


